TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD ON JULY 9, 2015

The regular meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on July 9, 2015 at the Bruce
Township Hall with board members LaJoie, Sawyers, Marsh, Rogers and Pins present. Absent
no one. Also in attendance were two township residents. The Supervisor called the meeting to
order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comments: The comment was made about the ditches being cut and looking
nice. Literature was presented on questions that might be asked on the millage on August 4,
2015 election.

The minutes of the June 11, 2015 meeting were presented. Motion was made by
Rogers, seconded by Pins to approve the minutes as presented. All were in favor, motion
carried.

The minutes of the Special Meeting held on June 14, 2015 were presented. Motion was
made by Pins, seconded by Rogers to approve the minutes as presented. All were in favor,
motion carried.

The minutes of the Special Meeting held on June 22, 2015 were presented. Motion was
made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to approve the minutes as presented. All were in favor,

motion carried.

Motion was made by Pins, seconded by LaJoie to pay the bills. Checks # 8418 through
#8152 were issued for a total of $31,145.70. All were in favor, motion carried.

County Commissioner Report: Commissioner McLean was not present.

Reports of Special Meetings: The Supervisor attended the MTA meeting and the Road
Board meeting.

Zoning Administrator: There have been 16 permits issued.

Assessor’s Report: Work is being done on sales in the Township. The March Board of
Review visits are being made. There has been no answer to the Tax Tribunal that was held.

Planning Commission Report: There was no meeting in July.



Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s report was read. The balance of all funds is
$720,086.95.

Clerk’s Report: The routine water monitoring check showed nothing detected.

Firemen’s Report: There was no report.

Grounds and Park Report: The dock at Dunbar Park is going to need to be raised. The
Township yard is looking good.

Old Business: The road side mowing is being done. They should be here in about a
week.

Thirteen Mile Rd. should be done by the end of the week.
The new culvert on 12 Mile Rd. will be done later.

We are waiting on the Electrical Inspector before any more work can be done on the
Maintenance Building.

The Supervisor is waiting on Art Reid for an idea how much it would cost to do
something with the Bruce Township School.

Discussion was held on the cleanup that needs to be done on M-129 between 9 and 10
Mile Rd. The owner can’t be reached. Motion was made by Pins, seconded by Laloie to contact
our Attorney, Charles Palmer for our options. All were in favor, motion carried.

New Business:

Discussion was held on cutting the field by the Township Hall. The Company that has
cut it in the pastis in the area and will cut it again. Motion was made by Laloie, seconded by
Marsh that we hire S&M to cut the field at $125.00 an hour. All were in favor, motion carried.
They will be able to do it next week.

Public Comments: There were no comments.

Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to adjourn the meeting. All were in
favor, motion carried. The Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.
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Wanda Sawyers,

Carl Marsh, Superwsor



